
September 2024 Newsletter 
Village of Stetsonville—Taylor Co. 

Village Clerk/Treasurer’s office is located 
on North side of library, 105 N. Gershwin Street 

Phone 715-678-2191  
  E mail:  clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov 

 

School is in session—please watch for children 
on the street and waiting for the busses! 

 

VILLAGE HALL—Clerk/Treasurer office hours are 7:30 am to  
2:00 pm Mon.-Tues.-Thurs.; Wed from 7:30 am to 11:30 am.  
Friday the office is closed.   If I happen to be out of the office, I 
am usually out doing errands. Please continue to use the white 
drop box or US Mail to pay your utility bill or sign up for auto 
withdrawal!   Opting to receive your utility bill by email is 
MUCH appreciated as well! 
 

Village Board meetings are held the 2nd Monday of 
month at 4 pm at the JMTM Library.  Please leave a 
message on phone 715-678-2191 or on email: 
clerk@villageofstetsonvillewi.gov.  Note:  if you wish to 
speak at a meeting, you must be on the agenda-contact 
the clerk’s office to be placed on agenda.  Looking 
forward-due to scheduling conflicts, the October and 
November meetings will be held on the first Monday of 
the month, tentatively. 
 

VILLAGE WEBSITE—Please check the village’s website for 
current postings and other news!  If you need help 
subscribing, call me and I can help.  Other public posting sites 
are the clerk’s office,  Post Office, and the Recycle 
Center/Shop.                    
https://stetsonville.myruralwater.com 
 

REMINDER –The village has a property maintenance 
ordinance that’s purpose is to protect public health, safety, 
and welfare by establishing “minimum” property standards.  
We all wish to live in a neat and tidy community, so please do 
your part in keeping your property maintained!  This includes 
cutting of long grass, trimming of weeds, and keeping your 
property free of litter, rubbish, unwanted furniture or 
appliances, unlicensed vehicles, or other debris.  Penalties will 
be imposed for those who have been warned to clean up their 
property and refuse to do that.  
 

ALL-U-CAN-EAT Spaghetti Dinner hosted 
by the Stetsonville Volunteer Fire 
Company. Thurs., 9/26/2024 from 4:30 to 
7:30 pm.  Proceeds go towards equipment 
fund! 

 

 

 ALL PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMPLAINTS MUST BE 
IN WRITING, and will only be considered if it is 
submitted.  The form is available on the website or at the 
village office.  Please drop in box outside or in the 
hallway, or mail/email them to the office.  If you have 
concerns, please contact a member of the board. 

 
 

Recycle and Trash site is open Wednesdays from 

 5 pm to 7 pm and Saturdays from 9 am to 1 pm.  

 A 13 gallon/ regular kitchen bag is $3 and a  

 large barrel is $5.  Please have small bills/exact 

change when paying for the disposal of your 

trash.  As always, recyclables are free to dispose 

of.  The site is at the shop, by the water tower, 

on the southeast corner of the village.  If you 

wish curbside service, then you must contract it 

independently. 

 

GFL DROP-OFF.  Anybody may take large items 

such as furniture, mattresses and other debris 

directly to the GFL transfer site at 645 Jensen  

Drive, Medford.  Phone 715-443-5281.  Minimum 

cost to dispose of these items is $42.86 per ton, 

so make it worth your while! Phone 715-443-5281 

 

Compost Site-the leaves will soon be 

falling off the trees.    The village yard 
and garden waste collection site is located to the  
east of the Water Tower.  Please pay attention to 
the rules—no large tree branches/logs, no plastic 
pots/bags, no garbage!!  Materials allowed are 
grass, leaves, small twigs and branches diameter 
less than 4”, and garden waste.         

 

 
 
 

Thought for the month:  Autumn shows us how 

beautiful it is to let things go.  -Author Unknown        
 

   If you have any ideas to contribute, contact this office.  This 
is “your” newsletter!  I hope you are finding these informative! 

 

Jan Tischendorf, Village Clerk/Treasurer 

9/2024 VOS 
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